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To: Members, Washington State Public Disclosure Commission 

From: Lori Anderson, Communications & Training Officer 

Date: March 21, 2013 

Re: Request for Electronic Filing Exception 
 
Background:  A candidate who spends $5,000 is required to file contribution and expenditure 
reports electronically (as opposed to filing paper reports).  The Commission may make 
exceptions on a case-by-case basis for candidates who lack the technological ability to file 
reports electronically.  RCW 42.17A.250.   
 
Agenda Item:  Mark Miloscia has requested that the Commission except his 2012 State 
Representative campaign from electronically filing a final Campaign Summary Receipts & 
Expenditures (C-4) report. 

• Mark Miloscia was a State Representative for the 30th Legislative District from 1999 – 
2012. 

• August 2011:  Mr. Miloscia accepted two contributions totaling $500 and registered the 
2012 Miloscia for State Representative campaign.   The campaign reported a starting 
balance of $5,000 carried forward from the 2010 campaign.  No other receipts were 
reported. 

• September 2011:  Mr. Miloscia registered the 2012 Miloscia for State Auditor campaign.  
$5,250 was transferred from the state representative to the state auditor campaign during 
September and October 2011, leaving a balance of $250 in the state representative account 
at the end of October.  Mr. Miloscia states that the state representative account had no 
reportable transactions after October 2011 until the account was closed in December 2012. 

• The state representative campaign electronically filed all contribution and expenditure 
reports in 2011 using the PDC’s ORCA software.  Mr. Miloscia states that the ORCA data 
file was lost when his computer hard drive crashed in May 2012. 

• Mr. Miloscia further states that he closed the state representative campaign bank account 
on December 18, 2012.  Monthly bank fees had reduced the account balance to $86.25, 
which he deposited in his surplus funds account.  A  final C-4 report was filed on paper on 
February 25, 2013, along with the request for an electronic filing exception. 

 
Electronic filing exceptions have been granted in the past to candidates in similar situations (i.e., 
where computer failures resulted in lost data), most recently to Senator Don Benton and former 
State Representataive Shay Shual-Berke for their 2008 campaigns.  Staff recommends that the 
Commission grant Mark Miloscia’s request to except the 2012 Miloscia for State Representative 
campaign from filing its final report electronically. 
 
Attachments : Request for electronic filing exception 
 2012 Miloscia for State Representative Final C-4 report (November 2011 – 

December 2012) 
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